
CMS Finalizes Prior Authorization Rule
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On January 17, 2024, CMS issued a final rule regarding Interoperability and Prior Authorization. The goal of the final rule is to
improve patient, provider, and payer access to data and the prior authorization process. Effective January 1, 2026, impacted
payers, such as Medicare Advantage organizations, state Medicaid, and CHIP programs, must provide prior authorization
decisions within 72 hours for urgent requests and 7 calendar days for non-urgent requests. Any denial must include a specific
reason for such denial. This rule does not apply to prior authorization requests for medications.
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